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From the leadership team 

 Dear families, carers, and community, 

What a fortnight we have had at Ross Park! Term 4 is typically one that is packed with 
momentous events, celebrations and full of great opportunities. In typical Ross Park 
fashion, our wonderful teachers have presented plenty of these for our students thus 
far. Every single classroom has been a hive of activity. It has been a tremendous but 
busy start to the term. There are so many activities taking place this fortnight and next. 

On Tuesday we had the privilege of welcoming retired Hockey Olympian Renee Taylor 
to our school. She spoke about her hockey journey, the sacrifices she made, her 
determination, drive and dedication to make it into the Hockeyroos Team. Renee’s 
performance on field has been an incredible achievement, and her presentation to our 
school was inspiring and captivating. 

Ross Park Can Dance! We are absolutely delighted to be working once again with GUTS 
Dance Central Australia to be participating in Alice Can Dance.  Rehearsals are 
underway, with enthusiasm and excitement from our dancers. We cannot wait to see 
our talented dancers on stage.  

The highlight of my weeks will be BOOK FAIR. This is a sensational event that engages 
our children   and promotes literacy. Book Fair is a fun event that provides our students 
with a chance to see, touch and connect with books they want to read. The display in 
the library has the best range with publishers worldwide catering for every reading 
level and interest. 

As we approach the completion of 2024 school year, let’s encourage our students to 
finish strong and take pride and joy in their accomplishments. Thank you for your 
continued support and involvement in our school community. Here’s to a fantastic 
Term 4! 

 

Until next time, take care. 

Joy Georgopoulos 

Student Wellbeing and Inclusion 

Senior Teacher 

Upcoming Events 
TERM 4, 2024 
 
Week Two 
Monday 14th October 
Bilbies Transition to School 
Visit 
Friday 18th October 
Whole School Assembly 
 
Week Three 
Monday 21st  October 
School Improvement plan 
Share your thoughts after 
school in Staffroom 
 
School Council Meeting 5pm 
Ross Park Staffroom 
Wednesday 23rd October 
After School Gymnastics 
3:00 – 4:00 pm 
 
Children’s University 
Graduation 5:30 pm 
St Philip’s Hall 
Thursday 24th October 
Echidnas Transition to School 
Visit 
Friday 25th October 
World Teachers’ Day 
 
Week Four 
Monday 28th October 
Transition Swimming Lessons 
ALL WEEK 
St Philips Orientation Day  
First Half of students 
 
Wednesday 30th  October 
After School Gymnastics 
3:00 – 4:00 pm 
St Philips Orientation Day  
Second Half of students 
 
Thursday 31st  October 
Halloween Dressup SRC 
 
Friday 1st November  
Ross Park Swimming Carnival 
Assembly – Junior School 
Only 
 
 
 
 
 



 Drumming Group        
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Wednesday saw Miss Hewitt and Miss Naomi leading the year 4 boys in our freshly formed 
drumming group. Everyone had lots and lots of fun, and by the sounds of it we may have some 
budding rockstars on our hands! We look forward to many more laughs over the next six weeks 
and seeing the progression of our new percussion group.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

lots of fun!!! 



Bilbies Come to Ross Park!
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On Tuesday the 15th our bubbly preschoolers ventured over the road to have a go at big school. The Transition 
students taking on the role of the big kids and teaching the Bilbies all about Ross Park. They were working so 
well together, and we are all excited to see the connections they build in the next few weeks.  

 

We are so excited to have all your wonderful faces here next 
year! 

 

Thank you to the Preschool and Transition teachers for setting up these wonderful 
opportunities for orientation visits. 
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Come hang out in the mornings to play 

 some fun games with Mr Simmon.  

Everyone’s Welcome!



 

5 | P a g e  
 

 

 



      

6 | P a g e  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Renee Taylor, our very own Hockey 
Olympic Athlete visited the Year 3-6 
students at Ross Park Primary with an 
inspiring and motivating speech. She 
shared her story of mishaps, 
achievements, and mindsets. Renee 
spoke to the students about envisioning 
their dream and creating a goal. She 
suggested, write it down, set some 
smaller targets with time frames and 
most importantly, don’t see challenges 
as roadblocks, see them as speed 
humps. 
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Gymnastics 
 

 

Over lunch our fantastic year four students lead the 
transitions through twelve different gymnastics 
stations, showing our little ones how to bend and tuck 
and roll safely. Thanks so much for all the fun! All the 
transitions had an absolute blast! 

 

 

 

Students in Year 4 showed the skills to Transition students 
that were on the display cards. Each group of Year 4 
students was responsible for one station and had to 
repeatedly show the activity to the next group coming 
through. They had to do this for twelve different groups. 
The Transition students were listening and attentive as they 
were learning about gymnastics. 

By Madi Cunningham 

 

Thanks again to Alistair Sheriff and Lucy Winwood-Smith for giving up your lunch to 
supervise! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gymnastica Fantastica 
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